
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

September 19, 2024 

Addendum 1 

Bid No. 24-065 

Citywide Tree Removal Annual Contract 

Public Works Department 

 
 
Addendum 1 contains clarifications, questions and answers submitted during the MANDATORY Pre-Bid 
Meeting held at 2:00 p.m. on Tuesday, September 17, 2024.  
 
This bid will be opened at the City of Fairhope’s City Services and Public Utilities Building, 555 South 
Section Street, Fairhope, AL 36532 at 2:00 PM on Tuesday, October 1, 2024. Vendors shall acknowledge 
this Addendum 1 on their submitted Bid Response Form.  
 
Clarifications: 
 

• The City has an existing Disaster Debris Removal contract to be used during and after a state of 
emergency has been declared (i.e., hurricanes). This contract will not be used in those 
circumstances. 

 
Questions Submitted During the Pre-Bid Meeting: 
 
1. Emergency Tree Removal – What if the conditions are not favorable to tree removal when the 

contractor is called (i.e., lightning, or electrical wires present)? 
A.  If the Contractor and the City determine that the work conditions are not safe for the 

Contractor during the “Emergency” time window, then the City will change the request 
to be a non-emergency and the tree removal will be scheduled when the work 
conditions are safe.  




